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On behalf of the members of the Health Facili�es Associa�on of Maryland (HFAM), we appreciate the 
opportunity to express our support for Senate Bill 33. HFAM represents skilled nursing centers and assisted 
living communi�es in Maryland, as well as associate businesses that offer products and services to 
healthcare providers. Our members provide services and employ individuals in nearly every jurisdic�on of 
the state. 

Healthcare today faces the greatest shortage and the most tremendous opportunity in workforce 
development in a genera�on. To meet this opportunity and succeed, we must deploy new tools and create 
innova�ve public-private partnerships. 

Senate Bill 33 requires certain county boards of educa�on to consider the pursuit of certain cer�ficates, 
cer�fica�ons, or appren�ceships as the equivalent of pursuing postsecondary educa�on and provide a 
method for a student or a student's parent or guardian to authorize the release of the student's personal 
informa�on to certain appren�ceship sponsors and employers; requires each public high school to inform 
students of certain employment and skills training opportuni�es in a certain manner.  

This legisla�on would put certain appren�ceship programs on par with tradi�onal college degree programs 
and requires school systems to assist high school students in preparing for admission to registered 
appren�ceship programs similar to how they assist students in preparing for admission to postsecondary 
ins�tu�ons. 

We support this legisla�on because workforce recruitment and reten�on challenges have long existed in 
healthcare, even before the COVID-19 pandemic. These challenges have only grown worse over the last 
several years and they will remain even as we navigate a post-pandemic world. This legisla�on is important 
to ensure that we con�nue to find solu�ons to staffing challenges and remove barriers to entry a�er the 
pandemic.  

As we plan our long-term “new normal” in healthcare, we are placing considerable aten�on on how on- 
the-job training, appren�ceship programs, trade studies, and tradi�onal post-secondary educa�on can be 
overlapped to produce more licensed professionals across the care con�nuum. Just as there are 
incremental steps of professional development and job classifica�on in tradi�onal trade appren�ceship 
approaches, some of us in healthcare are looking at developing similar types of career ladders for our 
sector. 

For these reasons, we request a favorable report from the Commitee on Senate Bill 33. 
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